Dear Eighth Grade Families,

We were thrilled to see and meet many of you at our first eighth to ninth grade transition event last Tuesday February 7th. Curriculum Night, including our Overview of Special Education, was a rousing success. Thank you for attending.

Given the run of snow days, we need to re-schedule the Arts at BHS event that would have taken place Friday morning (2/10). We also want to clarify the rest of the transition event schedule.

**February 14 - February 17 - BHS World Language Road Show** at each K-8 School BHS World Language "Road Show" is for students only and during the school day. We will introduce our course of study for languages.

## We are cancelling Curriculum Night Part Two that was scheduled for Wednesday, February 15

As we signalled last week we have to cancel Curriculum Night Part Two: Lab and Studio Night. We will not reschedule this evening. Instead our **Arts at BHS** event will give students the opportunity to see our elective spaces and current students in elective action.

Wednesday March 1 - <u>Life at Brookline High School</u> -- 7:00 PM in the BHS Auditorium Life at Brookline High School is for both eighth grade parents and students. This event provides a terrific opportunity for prospective students to hear from current ninth graders about the transition to BHS.

## Friday March 3 - Arts at BHS -- For students during the school day at BHS

This is our snow date for the Arts at BHS event originally scheduled for Friday 2/10. This is for students only. They will come to BHS with their eighth grade cohorts during the school day to enjoy a presentation by our elective departments: Career and Technical Education, Performing Arts, and Visual Arts.

Monday March 13 at 7:00pm - <u>Introduction to BHS Athletics</u> - BHS Auditorium Students and parents are invited to attend our Introduction to Athletics event.

Please let us know if you have any questions about these events. The schedule remains mostly the same, save for re-scheduling Arts at BHS and canceling our Lab and Studio Night.

Lastly, I want to remind everyone that eighth graders will be working with their guidance counselors to make schedule request for next year. The portal will be open from March 1st to the 10th.

We look forward to seeing you and your students on March 1st for Life at BHS.

Sincerely, Anthony Meyer